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Election Law – Absentee Ballots – Timing of Canvass 
 

Montgomery County supports House Bill 555 with amendments that have been proposed by 
the Montgomery County Board of Elections (County Board) and the Maryland Association of 
Counties (MACo).  Current law requires a local board of elections to start the canvass of 
absentee ballots at 10:00 a.m. on the Thursday following Election day.  The proposed 
amendments provide that a local board may start the canvass no earlier than 10:00 a.m. on 
the Thursday following Election Day and no later than 10:00 a.m. on the Friday following 
Election Day.  The amendments are intended to give local jurisdictions authority to extend the 
deadline for starting the canvass by 24 hours in order to eliminate the articulated need for a 
new wireless electronic pollbook networking system.  

During the 2019 Interim, the County Board received notice from the State Board of Elections 
(State Board) that the County would be required to use a new wireless networking system 
during the 2020 election cycle, along with five other jurisdictions (Baltimore City and Prince 
George’s, Howard, Baltimore, and Anne Arundel counties).  The articulated reason for 
implementing the wireless networking system was the need to identify any absentee ballots 
submitted by voters who also submitted a provisional ballot in time to start the absentee ballot 
canvass as required by current law at 10:00 a.m. on the Thursday following the Election.  The 
County Board believes that House Bill 555 eliminates the need for wireless networking for 
this stated purpose because it allows the absentee ballot canvass to start up to 24 hours 
later.  This additional flexibility provides the State Board and local boards with more time for 
the necessary preparatory work before the canvass.   

The County Board and County government have articulated numerous concerns about using 
the proposed wireless networking system. On January 15, 2020, the County submitted a 
letter to the State Board (see Attachment 1) stating that implementation of the wireless 
system is unnecessary and potentially vulnerable to cybersecurity attacks and malfunction on 
Election Day. At the State Board’s monthly meeting on January 16, 2020, County Board and  
  

 



 

 

 

County government representatives requested that the State Board allow the County to opt 
out of using the system. In response, the State Board scheduled a technical briefing on 
January 23, 2020, for the six counties that were mandated (at that time) to use the system.  
On January 30, 2020, County Board and County government representatives submitted a 
letter to the Deputy State Elections Administrator (see Attachment 2) outlining remaining 
issues and identifying specific materials that State Elections staff and vendor representatives 
had agreed to provide in order to allow the County Board and County government to 
complete their own risk assessments.  Without the requested materials, and time to properly 
evaluate them, it is impossible for the County to develop any level of confidence in wireless 
networking system.  Yesterday, State Board staff provided a response to the County’s 
requests and the County Board and County government look forward to reviewing the 
materials that were provided and identifying next steps.   

The County was grateful to receive notice from the State Board on Friday of last week that 
the six counties who were originally mandated to implement the new system would be 
allowed to choose for themselves whether to use it during the 2020 election cycle.  Given the 
current level of uncertainty regarding the risks associated with the system and the absence of 
a need for it, the County intends to opt out of using the system.   

As discussed above, the County Board believes that House Bill 555, with the requested 
amendments, eliminates the need for wireless networking system for the purpose articulated 
by the State Board.  Since Montgomery County will opt out of using the system for the 2020 
election cycle, the County respectfully requests that the House Ways and Means Committee 
vote favorable on House Bill 555 with the requested amendments.  
 






